 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
AUGUST 5, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Monday, August 5, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Therese Simoneau, from The Advocate, Debbie Padgett, Randy Papineau, and Deputy Joe LaCost, were also in attendance. Trustee Angie Gray was not present.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7 :00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the July 16, 2024 meeting. April Lyons moved to approve the minutes as typed, seconded by Mike Cotter, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· The light is up at the playground and he hopes to have it wired tomorrow for the Lion’s Club meeting so they can see it all lit up.
· Derek reported he’s going to call Nordmeyer Graphics to have a sign made for the handicap swing and another one to make the public aware security cameras are in use.
· The fall Water Conference in Springfield will be September 11th – 13th and Derek reported that’s when he can take the water certification tests he ordered the study guides for. The representative from Illinois Rural Water will go over the practice tests with him and Derek will take the pretest on Wednesday and the real test on Friday. Derek was advised the village pays for the hotel and expenses he incurs relating to the conference. Derek asked if he could use his debit card and turn in all the receipts and was advised he could.
· Derek asked if the yellow light in the park was installed to keep the bugs away because he has a similar LED light which is much brighter. After learning the yellow light was to keep the bugs away, Derek said he could hold off changing to the brighter light.

· Derek reported over half of the flowers in front of the coliseum were pulled and cut Saturday night. Lisa Hanson will contact the person who rented the coliseum about the issue.
President Heideman recognized Randy Papineau, who was present to discuss the alley in back of his property. Randy reported he discussed the boundaries with his neighbors who showed their property line should be more which is reportedly part his property. They have the surveyors’ pins that date back to the 1940’s proving it. Randy checked the GPS boundaries and subscribes to Land Lines magazine, and after research, feels the GPS is accepted as being more accurate than pins because the pins could be moved during construction or digging.  A lengthy discussion followed and Randy said whatever needs to be done to improve the alley to make it accessible for emergency vehicles and snow removal, he’s ok with it even if he loses footage, but he doesn’t want his property torn up. Derek reported he’ll search for pins on the north side of Randy’s property and report his findings with pictures at the next meeting. If he cannot find the pins, the village will have it resurveyed.
President Heideman recognized Deputy Joe LaCost who reported he didn’t have to testify in court and all is going well. The rooster incident hasn’t been resolved yet and the violator will continue to be cited. Deputy LaCost discussed the flower issue that happened on Main Street Saturday night and reported the person who rented the coliseum did sweep the sidewalk and picked up beer cans and debris before they left.  There was discussion about Main Street events at the coliseum and whether the police have been notified in advance. President Heideman reported he would attend a township meeting to discuss the problems we’re having and ask for input from them about ways to improve the situation. Deputy LaCost reported the gas station needs a handicap sign and was advised that’s the responsibility of the owners of the gas station.
President Heideman reported the new owner of a property on Lake Street wants to know if the village would forgive the interest on his water bill. He’s new in town and didn’t know he would have to pay water and sewage monthly. After discussion, Shannon Meier moved to forgive two billing cycles of finance charges, seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed.
President Heideman recognized Finance Chairman Mike Cotter who gave the treasurer’s report for June 2024. Shannon Meier moved to approve the report as read, seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed.  April Lyons moved to present the bills to the Finance Committee, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.  Finance Chairman Mike Cotter reported expenses of $22,570.52 in the General Fund and expenditures of $13,896.77 in the Water Works Fund. Total expenditures in both funds was $36,467.29. Mike Cotter moved to pay June bills in the usual manner, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth inquired about the status of the fence around a swimming pool discussed at previous meetings and was advised it should be done this weekend. Ellen asked if new keys have been made for the bathroom doors and if the Lions’ Club has any. Derek will have new ones made using the same key for both doors. Ellen asked if the bench in memory of Roy Peterson will be here in time for the Homecoming. Derek reported the delivery date was supposed to be the first of August and he’ll check on it. Ellen asked if Iroquois Paving has a scheduled date for the work on Main Street and we don’t know at this time. Ellen discussed the three cars parked on Main Street by a renter. Her concern was they are backed in, but not to the curb and are blocking the view of cars turning from Second Street. She talked to the owner of the apartment and asked if some of the cars could be parked on her other property or across the street.  
Trustee Shelley Ponton reported the drain on Main and Fourth is sinking. Derek reported he’s going to put more gravel to pack it down before asphalt is poured. Shelley asked the status of the property on Second Street being brought up to code. After discussion, the violator will be given until the end of the month before we start the paperwork to have the house demolished. Delinquent water bills were discussed and after two billing cycles with no payment, water service will be terminated.
Trustee Shannon Meier had no report.

Trustee Mike Cotter reported there are a lot of grass clippings on the road and asked we had an ordinance on file for that and the response was we didn’t.
Clerk Donna Schmitz had no report.
President Heideman reported we had one bid for the squad car. Upon opening the bid, Tim Tammen from the Trinity Church bid $400 for the car. Mike Cotter moved to accept the bid, seconded by Shelly Ponton and the motion passed. There weren’t any bids for the tractor, and taking it to the St. Anne Consignment Center was discussed.  The decision was made to run the ad one more time in The Advocate and Derek will put it on Facebook. We’ll accept sealed bids until our next board meeting on August 20, 2024. If we have no response, we’ll take it to the Consignment Center.
As there was no further business to come before the board, Shannon Meier moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:47 p.m., seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, August 20, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
